
Industrial tax exemptions are allowed 
under Louisiana law as incentives
to spur economic development 
that would not otherwise have happened.
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Calumet Lubricants & Waxes LLC is requesting 
property tax exemptions for plant upgrades 
totaling $38.9 million. 
If approved, these exemptions would cost Caddo 
Parish $5.8 in lost revenue over the next 8 years.

• Caddo Schools would lose -$2.7 million
• Caddo Sheriff would lose - $488,284
• City of Shreveport would lose - $1.65 million
• Caddo Parish government would lose - $949,462
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Public documents reveal 
that all the projects 
seeking tax “incentives” 

already have been 
completed.
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One project began 
construction in January 
2015 (3 years ago) and was 
completed in May 2016 
(21 months ago).

In January 2018, Calumet’s 
tax director signed a 
statement that the project 
“will be completed” in May 
2016 (20 months before he 
signed the statement)



Inferno Manufacturing also is requesting a 
“retroactive incentive” for a machine purchase 
made in 2016 costing $480,000.
The exemption (if approved) would cost Caddo 
Parish $71,612 in lost revenue.

• Caddo Schools would lose -$33,548
• Caddo Sheriff would lose - $6,018
• City of Shreveport would lose - $20,344
• Caddo Parish government would lose - $11,703
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Taxpayers are being asked to pay 
$72,000 to help “incentivize” 
the purchase of this machine 
(which actually was purchased 
in December of 2016).
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Louisiana’s Constitution prohibits any state or 
local governmental body from providing a 
“thing of value” to a private entity except for 
a public purpose.

(Article VII, Section 14C)



Blackwell Opinion

"The constitutional question is whether the retroactive 
grant of an ITEP exemption for a project that has already 
been completed provides an ‘incentive’ or ‘inducement’ 
for the completion of the project. The obvious and 
foregone conclusion is that it does not.

“It is our considered opinion that that the retroactive 
grant of an ITEP exemption for a project that has already 
been completed violates the purpose of Industrial Tax 
Exemption Program and such an approval would likely 
be deemed unconstitutional.”

Legal opinion from Blackwell & Associates
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For more detailed information or 
source documentation, contact 
Together Louisiana:

togetherlouisiana@gmail.com
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